Paris Public Library 

Board of Trustees

July 3, 2006

The regularly scheduled meeting of the Board of Trustees was called to order at 4.30 p.m. by President Peg Giesler. In attendance were Trustees Virginia Zimmerly, Roxanne Michels, Mary Ann Tucker, Mary Taylor, Steve Garst, Jerry Cockcroft, Merle Clark, and Librarian Teresa Pennington.

Absent: Trustee Sharon Farris.

Minutes of previous meeting: 

MOTION TO ACCEPT: Zimmerly, second Cockcroft. Motion Carried.

Finance Report:

Finance report was reviewed. Monthly figures were not available because the City office was closed on July 3 for the holiday. 

MOTION: Garst, second Michels. Motion carried.

Book Committee:

MOTION: Michels, second Zimmerly to approve 17 titles of nonfiction for purchase through the Lucy Bishop Fund. Motion carried.

House Committee:

Cockroft reported the office window air conditioner needs to be replaced. Pete Spung looked at it but can't find one that will fit the window. May have to look outside of Paris to find one. Librarian reported that the carpet is wearing where the chairs are pulled in and out at the computer workstations. 

Librarian’s Report (Statistics): 

The May circulation statistics were reviewed. Beacon News coverage has led to more activity on the web site.

MOTION: Clark, second Garst. Motion carried.

Old Business:

LINC:  First 10,000 bar codes and a laptop computer have been ordered and received for the project.  Pennington contacted Connie Sutton at District 95 and the cable company. The tentative school/library Internet agreement has fallen through due to liability issues on their end. 

Fundraising:  Pennington reported the Verizon Foundation grant was submitted on June 13. It will be 90 days before we hear anything.

New Business: 

Puppet show will be July 6 at the YMCA. Library book sale made $1,179. Librarians are weeding materials before we go online. 166 children were registered for summer reading. Artwork by the children is on display in the library. Community Calendar is now on the web site. Pennington created a new report for board to replace the calendar. The report tells what happened last month and what is happening the current month. 

Miscellaneous: 

Librarians from Belarus toured the library in June. Next meeting will be September 11. There is no board meeting in August.

Meeting adjourned 5:20 p.m. 

MOTION: Zimmerly, second Cockroft

Respectfully submitted,

Roxanne Michels

Secretary

